SDEV expresses sorrow over passing of
Mr Michael Suen

The Secretary for Development, Ms Bernadette Linn, today (October 23)
expressed her deepest condolences over the passing of former Secretary for
Education, Mr Michael Suen.

Ms Linn said, "Mr Suen was a respected senior who encouraged me a lot
throughout my service in the Administrative Officer grade, especially when I
was serving in the Education Bureau. As his junior and subordinate, I looked
up to him and was deeply impressed by his passion and wisdom, as well as his
thorough and pragmatic approach to people and work. He was also enthusiastic
about grooming talent. I am deeply saddened by the passing of Mr Suen and
extend my deepest condolences to his family."
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